
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

MINNEHA TOWNSHIP 
Sedgwick County, Kansas 

Regular Meeting 
November 11, 2024 
256 N Greenwich 
Wichita, Kansas 

 
 

1. The meeting was called to order by Miller at 5:30 p.m. 
Present were Marc Miller, Trustee; Paula Crook, Clerk; Chris Carlson, Treasurer; 
Township Residents; Township employees. 

2.  After a review of the minutes of the October 14, 2024 meeting, Miller asked if there was 
a motion to approve the minutes.  A motion was made by Carlson with a second by 
Crook to approve the minutes.  Miller, Crook and Carlson voted to approve the minutes.  
Motion carried 3-0. 

3. Township Auditing Board 
The beginning balance in the accounts is $438,851.23.  There were disbursements of 
$134,456.25 and receipts of $16,830.62 leaving an ending balance of $321,225.60.  The 
largest expenses of the month paid road contractors, payroll taxes,  and the annual audit 
performed by Knudsen and Monroe.  Carlson asked for a motion to approve the 
treasurer’s report. There was a motion by Miller with a second by Crook.  Miller, Crook 
and Carlson voted to approve the report.  Motion carried 3-0, 

4. Board of Highway Commissioner / Road Overseer Report  
The mill and overlay of Crest Ridge is the only project left on the books for this year and 
no date has been set for it, yet. Carlson stated it may get pushed to 2025. 
Other miscellaneous road repairs are being done now: gravel, grading of roads. 
The evaluation of projects for 2025 has begun.  Carlson stated that if there is a project 
residents would like evaluated for 2025, they should go to the website where they will be 
able to leave information about what they would like looked into.   
Miller stated that John and Paul had repaired a street sign that had been run over in The 
Trees.  Prepping for wintertime weather is taking place now.   

5. Old Business  
Carlson noted that last month Villas I attended the Township meeting questioning who 
had ownership of the wall that runs along 127th E to determine who was responsible for 
the insurance on the wall.  Sedgwick County surveyed the wall area at the request of 
Minneha Township and it was determined that the wall lies 4 feet on Villas I property and 
therefore would be insured by Villas I.   
Miller stated that the Township needs to make sure that the Villas I wall is not included 
on Minneha's insurance policy.   
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
   

6. New Business  
Carlson stated that the recent election has not been canvassed but has been counted 5-6 
different times.  Marc Miller was reelected as Trustee and Chris Carlson has been 
reelected as Treasurer.  They each will be on the board through 2028.      

7. Adjournment – Miller asked for a motion to adjourn.  A motion was made by Carlson 
with a second by Crook to adjourn the meeting at 5:36 p.m.  Miller, Crook and Carlson 
approved the motion, 3-0. 

8. The next scheduled meeting is Monday, December 9, 2024 at 5:30 p.m., 256 N 
Greenwich, Wichita, KS  
 
 
Submitted by 
Paula Crook, Clerk 
 
Public Comments 
Resident Caroline Sharpe stated that she is very happy with work done on the culvert at 
her home of 47 years. 
 
5:39 p.m. 

 


